Sunny Larson
Mark Oligschlaeger
Blair Parrish
Mikael Remington, Chair
Rick Turner, arrived at 8:08 p.m.

MEMBERS ABSENT

Brandon Federico

STAFF PRESENT

Bruce Cox, Parks and Recreation Director Robyn Mecham, City Council Liaison Connie Larson, Recording Secretary

MINUTES REVIEW AND APPROVAL

Minutes of the April 20, 2017 Trails Committee meeting were reviewed. Chair Mikael Remington made a **motion** to approve the minutes as written. Matt Johnson seconded the motion, which was passed by unanimous vote (5-0).

At 8:08 p.m., Rick Turner arrived at the meeting.

NEW COMMITTEE MEMBER

Sunny Larson was welcomed as a new member of the Trails Committee. Mark Dimond's term on the Trails Committee has ended, and he is no longer a member of the Committee.

REPORT AN ANY VOLUNTEER TRAILS PROJECTS

Rick Turner reported two hours were spent surveying the area and prepped at the Freedom Hills Park for an LDS Stake project that Mayor Cutler was going to oversee yesterday. However, the weather caused this project to be cancelled, but it is hoped it can be rescheduled in the future. Mr. Turner also met with a Boy Scout who will be doing his Eagle Scout project at Freedom Hills Park by installing benches or water bars. The Committee discussed if warning signs for snakes should be placed on the Freedom Hills Trail. There was a snake sign at the bottom of the trail, but it is no longer there. The Committee agreed they will not have more snake signs on the bottom trail, as this might deter people from walking on the trail. However, verbiage will be placed inside the kiosk informing park visitors to be aware of snakes.

Mr. Turner recently asked a Boy Scout to survey people at the Freedom Hills Park to see what amenities they would like to see at the park. A service project has been scheduled with Mr. Turner's Boy Scouts on George Haddad's property to pick up litter. Boy Scout Adam Oligschlaeger recently cleaned the Rockwood Trail and trimmed the vegetation. Mr. Turner reported the weber water repair that was recently completed on the road by the waterfall on George Haddad's property has caused erosion and needs to be repaired. Bruce Cox, Parks and Recreation Director, reported he will have this road repaired after the 4th of July.

Rick Turner volunteered to be in charge of the service project list.

REPORT ON VISIT FROM BOB RADKE TO CENTERVILLE HILLSIDE

Mark Oligschlaeger reported Bob Radke, from Sagebrush Trails & Services LLC, will be coming to view the Centerville hillside on May 24th at 5:00 p.m. to explore the possibility of mountain bike trails. Members of the Trails Committee are welcome to join the field trip if they are available.

RACE PLAN FOR "FOURTH ANNUAL TRAIL RUN" ON JUNE 3RD

Chair Remington displayed flyers for the fourth annual Trails Committee Trail Run scheduled for June 3rd at 8:00 a.m. There will be a 5K and 10K race starting at the top of the Parrish Lane trailhead. Cones with stakes, and pink and green fluorescent ribbon will be used to mark the trails. Mark Dimond and Denise Cox will be asked to volunteer for this race. Trails Committee members who are available will meet at 5:00 p.m. the night before the race to mark the trails. Donuts and chocolate milk will be served at the end of the race. Flyers will be displayed at Wasatch Running, DeBoer's Running Store, Top Gear Bike Store, Loyal Bikes, Biker's Edge, GPP, Skills Fitness, and South Davis Recreation Center. Blair Parrish will arrange for volunteers.

NEXT MEETING

The next Trails Committee meeting will be held on Thursday, June 15, 2017, at 8:00 p.m. in the Administrative Conference Room.

ADJOURN

At 9:05 p.m., Mark Oligschlaeger made a **motion** to adjourn the meeting. Matt Johnson seconded the motion, which was passed by unanimous vote 6-0).

Mikael Remington, Chair

Connie Larson, Recording Secretary



Date Approved